Herrn Franz Schropp A/1/4/1
Vice President Technical Affairs

Industrie- und Handelskammer 18 December 1997
Miinchen und Oberbayern

Max-Josef-Strasse 2

DE - 80333 Miinchen

Lessons from St Gallen in respect of project selection and confidentiality

In consultation with a number of UK experts and colleagues I have been reflecting on what
went wrong in St Gallen and on ways of preventing a recurrence and ensuring a fair
competition in Montreal. The outcome is the attached paper which I hope will be helpful to
yourself, Don, Daniel and the Canadians at your proposed meeting in Montreal at the end of
February 1998.

I am copying it to Don Hatton, Daniel, Sommer and Carl Fileatreault, who with his colleagues
has a particular interest in the matter, as well as to the IVTO President.

JDG Hammer CB
UK Technical Delegate
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